December 30, 2019

William S. Hart Union School District
21380 Centre Pointe Parkway

Santa Clarita, CA 91350

Attn: Lisa Arnone
larnone(@hartdistrict.org

Dear Ms. Armone

Thank you for your trust and for the opportunity to provide you with this security service proposal.
At Sterling General Security (“SGS”), we take security very seriously and show it in everything that
we do. Successful and effective security partnerships begin when the security provider understands
the business needs of the client. We at SGS are confident that we can deliver a comprehensive
security program that will be within your budget. Understanding your security needs, objectives, and
overall culture of your organization.

SGS views our clients as true partners and the success of their programs is the vitalizing focus for
every effort we put forth.

All the resources of SGS stand behind this proposal. Please contact me at (818) 240-3900 or
Matt@securitysgs.com with any questions or concerns regarding our proposal.

Regards,

Mate Lavizani

Matt Lavizani
President
Sterling General Security



